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November 6, 2012

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio

180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor

Columbus, OH 43215

Re: 
In the Matter of the Joint Motion to Modify the December 2, 2009 Opinion and Order and the September 7, 2011 Second Opinion and Order in Case No. 08-1344-GA-EXM, Case No. 12-2637-GA-EXM

Dear Ms. McNeal:

On November 5, 2012, the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (OCC) filed Comments in the above captioned matter.  Please find a corrected page 8 attached hereto.  For your information, the corrections made are limited to “corrected” page 8, and did not affect the spacing or formatting on pages 7 or 9 as originally filed.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

/s/ Larry S. Sauer

Larry S. Sauer

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

cc:
Parties of Record

$865 million more for the Choice Program than they would have paid had they taken service under the alternative GCR, SSO or SCO rate.
  

A closer review of Columbia’s Shadow Bill data also indicates that on a monthly basis customers have lost money -- or paid higher Choice Program rates than the alternative GCR, SSO or SCO rate in every month from August 2004 to present, except for four months.
  Even more concerning is the fact that most of the savings achieved by customers participating in the Choice Program occurred in the early years (1997-2001), with cumulative savings peaking in July 2001.
  So having the SCO is a “benefit” for customers.  It’s a benefit that has saved customers a lot of money.  

The SCO is generally the lowest price option for consumers.  Indeed, the PUCO’s own Apples-to-Apples chart has shown that the Columbia SCO rate is in most instances the lowest publicly advertised variable rate available to customers.  The fact that the Settlement is written to move customers away from the money-saving SCO means that the settlement fails to benefit customers and is not in the public interest. Because the SCO is generally the lowest price option for consumers, the PUCO should not authorize a framework that could result in its termination.
For these reasons, preserving the SCO is consistent with state policy.  R.C. 4920.02(A)(1) states: “It is the policy of the state to , throughout this state “Promote the availability to consumers of adequate, reliable and reasonably priced natural gas services and goods.”
  To take away what has generally been the low-cost option from
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� Emphasis added.
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